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  “The Downtowner”  
                                                   KIWANIS CLUB OF ROCHESTER        

ROCHESTER, MN.                           www.kiwanisroch.org    

September 30, 2017 

Coming Programs 

 

No Circles……..No Programs???? 

 

 
 

 The Circle in Sept.was Bob McClocklin, Ron Ilvedson, and 

Dick Weltzin. The Circle of Service for October is.????? 

(Circles should send Clare their programs as soon as possible 

so they can to have them included in the Downtowner.) 

Stay alert for signup opportunities online at  

www.kiwanisroch.org  
 

 

Expense Report: 

 

Peanut Sales income  

$5687.93 

Peanut expense       $2508 

Current Net          $3179.93 

 

Be Watching the Kiwanis web 

site for the sign-up sheet for 

Circle of Service! 

 
Dave Nelsen & 

Roger Krsnak, 

Our new co-

presidents for 

the year 2017-

18 

 

Charlie Graham and Bob McClocklin have once 

again been the standouts on the peanut sale. 

Despite a poor showing of members to help on the 

street sales, the boxes have sold out. Be sure to 

say a “thanks” to Bob and Charlie. I had Charlie 

down for $2740 in sales.) 

(The figures above are close, but not final) 

 

Thanks to President Dan! 
This last 

Thursday  

Lt. Gov. Randy 

Schmidt 

attended our 

meeting to 

recognize last 

year’s officers 

and install the 

new ones. 

Special 

emphasis is on 

Dan Carlson 

who completes 

a fine year of 

service to the 

club. We hope Dan continues being active in 

leadership. I’m trying to get him to write 

something periodically for the Downtowner. We 

are going to include his year end summary and 

thoughts later in this edition! 

Thanks, Dan!   

http://www.kiwanisroch.org/
http://www.kiwanisroch.org/
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ACTIVE MEMBERS                    Home        Office 

Anderson, Margaret (Peggy)         288-3985 

    panderson126@charter.net   
Austinson, Paul                  288-8735 
    pjaustinson43@gmail.com 
Borcherding, Don 282-1783 288-6464 
  dpborcher@hotmail.com       
Carlson, Dan                                285-1098 

  Danhope3904@msn.com                  

Graham, Charlie***** 288-8525 

    Cgraham120@charter.net  

Hull, Linda     Co-Vice President      282-8399  

    lindahull1025@yahoo.com     

Ilvedson, Ronald 529-0551       

peterturkel@gmail.com  

Jorgenson, Austin   Secretary 413-2134 253-5631 

    Austj4@gmail.com      

Kalmes, Bill                                  289-4056        288-3277 

       w.kalmes@smithschafer.com  

Kersten, Richard ***** 289-1790 

    rfkersten@q.com  

Krsnak, Roger      Co-President        282-2872          358-5020 

    rdkrsnak@us.ibm.com  

Lawson, Del                              287-0862                288-2842 

    drdel22@aol.com  

Lun, Al       Webmaster              289-3937          507-269-3853 

     albert.lun@gmail.com  

Maddox, Colleen                        287-0318          280-7911 (cell)                                                                        

       landherrmaddox@gmail.com  
McClocklin, Bob                             288-7772 

   mcclocklin@charter.net   (Webmaster Assoc.) 

Moore, Dan**   Club Jester 282-6382      

    Dmoore1014@aol.com 

Nehring, Irv 775-6857        

 inehring@frontiernet.net    

Nelsen, David                          Co-President        533-0225        

     perryford90@yahoo.com  
Oesterle, Scott  

      scottoesterle@MSN.com           

Schultz, Bonnie                           280-6078          529-4830 

      bonnies@uwolmsted.org    

Tompkins, Mary                       Co-Vice President     252-9746          

      Mtompkins14@charter.net  

Warren, Clare, editor, Treas. 254-2087 

    Clarew60@gmail.com  

Weltzin, Dick                              288-2390 

     weltzin@msn.com 

 

22 Active members as of November 1, 2016  

 

*Senior Member        **Privileged Member    ***Honorary Member  
****Senior & Long Term Perfect Attendance 

*****Life Member 

   The preceding list reflects the official roster of active members 

according to Kiwanis International. If a name is missing or one is 

present that should not be, please let C. Warren know.     

 

 

 

 

PRIVILEGED & HONORARY MEMBERS 

***Jim Bouquet                                   651-560-4292 

***Bob Fiss                                                288-7480 

The Kiwanis Club of Rochester meets every Thursday 

(Starting January, 2013) at 12 noon at the DoubleTree Hotel 

- Meetings last about one hour.  Lunch is a buffet including 

an entree, fruit, salad, and drink for $12.75  

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

Newsletter Changes 
Remember to call Clare Warren at 254-2087 if you have anything 

you feel is newsworthy. We are trying to get the newsletter out 

every other week. It can be effective if you feed in the right 

information. Feel free to contribute something for publication!  
Be sure to read the roster once in awhile and report 
any errors to C. Warren 

Why not!  If you have a computer, why not try to receive the 

Kiwanis Newsletter via e-mail. It is a quick and easy way for us to 

get the letter to you on time. We now have  24 ACTIVE members 

receiving it regularly. They enjoy the ability to get it in COLOR.  

 

 at  www.kiwanisroch.org       2016 
David Nelsen 

Roger Krsnak                               Co- Presidents  

Dan Carlson                         Immed. Past  President 

Mary Tompkins & Linda Hull       Co-Vice Presidents 

Clare Warren                                         Treasurer 

Austin Jorgenson   Secretary 

Committees 
Club Rep to District  Dan Carlson 

Membership, Growth & Education 

         Roger Krsnak, Charlie Graham, Del  Lawson, Paul Austinson 

Public Relations  Mary Tompkins, Colleen Maddox, Ron Ilvedson,  

Al Lun 

Community Services 

         Dan Moore,  Austin Jorgenson, Bonnie Schultz, Bill Kalmes, 

Bob McClocklin 

Youth Service & YCPO 

         Peg Anderson, Chair, Dick Weltzin,  

           Mary Tompkins, Don Borcherding,  

Programs 

           Circles of Service 

Human and Spiritual Values 

      Colleen Maddox 

Finance   Irv Nehring, Chair., , Clare Warren, Bill Kalmes, 

         Linda Hull 

Donations/Charities  Dave Nelsen, Chair, Scott Oesterle 

   

District & International web sites: 

www.kiwanis.org 

WWW.MNDAK.ORG 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Kiwanis is a global organization of 

volunteers dedicated to improving 

the world one child and one 

community at a time. 
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Students of the 

Month 
Here we 

have Ron Ilvedson 

presenting Mayo’s 

student of the 

Month, Alex 

Sedlack. He is the 

son of Bob and 

Carolyn Sedlack. 

Alex was nominated by the Business 

Department. Pam Priebe, his nominating 

teacher was not present, but had this to say 

about him; Alex is a student of mine in both 

intro to Business and Accounting. He has a 

great work ethic and an ability to lead other 

students which was most recently shown when 

processing our large homecoming t-shirt order. 

He was willing to put in time outside of class to 

lead his peers in finishing the inventory of the 

t-shirts and preparing them to sell. He is also a 

very respectful and conscientious about his 

work!  

Alex is active in the Robotics club and 

plays lacrosse. He is also a Channel One 

Volunteer.  

He plans to attend a college majoring in 

Engineering or Business. 

 

Austin Jorgenson presented Ryan 

Schaefer who was present with his parents Jeff 

and Michon. He is a Lourdes student. He was 

nominated by the Science Dept. at Lourdes. He 

was selected as the Science Student of the 

month for several reasons. He has continually 

challenged himself academically, as he has taken 

Honors Chemistry, AP Biology, and is currently 

taking Physics and Anatomy & Physiology. Ryan is 

genuinely concerned with learning about science 

and has shown a high aptitude in scientific 

disciplines.  

Not all seriousness, he is active in Track 

& field, Nordic Ski, Cross Country, SAAD, 

Science Club, Habitat for Humanity, Hospitality 

Minister, and Eagle Online 

Ryan is considering several Universities in 

the Midwest and east coast area. He is planning 

on majoring in computer science with a focus on 

artificial intelligence and software development.  

 

 

A Year that Was 
        (By Immediate Past President, Dan Carlson) 

Next week this club will install Dave 

Nelsen and Roger Krsnak as co-presidents 

for the 2017-2018 year. I just want to 

briefly review the past year. 

In our program areas we have 

continued to focus on children. We sponsor 

the Key Club at Mayo, Students and/or 4H-

ers of the month. We do our share in the 

Hiawatha Children “Festival of Trees” and 

the Kiwanis Hockey Tournament. Colleen 

Maddox and Bill Kalmes are to be singled out 

here although literally dozens of us have 

delivered an ornament or worked at the 

hockey tournament. Likewise, we have bagged 

food in Stewartville and indeed two of our 

own were featured in the Kiwanis 
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International magazine. We read stories to 

children and picked up litter in city parks. 

Largely because of Cambria’s civic 

mindedness our hockey tournament has been 

given legs and those proceeds have supported 

many of our charitable ventures. And, while 

the tournament involves only boys, the 

scholarships help boys and girls. Our 

fundraising through serving pancakes and 

selling peanuts has also funded our efforts. 

Particularly we should salute Charlie Graham 

and Bob McClocklin’s devotion for providing 

leadership here over the years. Likewise, we 

have rung the Salvation Army’s Kettle Drive 

bell.  

We have pulled through the year 

somewhat under duress. While Rochester’s 

construction boom has employed the workers 

and advanced the city, it has forced us to 

decamp outside the heart of downtown. We 

have done this in unity. The work our 

committee did under Linda Hull and Austin 

Jorgensen and – maybe many others- is to be 

commended. 

Our members have also survived 

the wear and tear of living. Del Lawson found 

a need to improve his baseline play as he 

severely injured his arm in a tennis match. 

Bonnie missed many weeks with surgery to 

her arm or shoulder. Not long ago Paul 

Austinson was hurt in a circumstance that 

could have been much worse. Others of us, 

such as Dave Nelsen and I, had wives face 

cancer. In Dave’s case his wife continues to 

get mixed messages while my wife – so far – 

got a happy prognosis. Probably there are 

others who have had issues but soldier along 

in silence. Then one of our number, Bob 

Streyle, died. If anybody got a get well or 

sympathy card it was likely signed by Colleen 

Maddox. 

Many of our people work so 

routinely we almost take them for granted: 

Clare as our treasurer and newsletter editor 

and Dan Moore as our club jester. Ron 

collects our meal money and has also given us 

a true note for our patriotic song. What is 

more important than starting on the right 

note and a good laugh? 

The one area we need shoring up is 

with membership. Hopefully now that we have 

free and sheltered parking we can bring a 

few more Kiwanians into the fold. You have 

brought us good programs and Kiwanis 

remains a Thursday oasis. 

Kudos to Al Lun for reminding us of 

the importance of diversity. We need this. 

For years my wife was the only Asian at our 

church. Now our church sponsors a local 

Chinese congregation and so many Asians 

attend that we don’t know them all. 

Sometimes, indeed, the mountain does come 

to us. Remember, the world is run by the 

people who show up. I likewise want to salute 

the ladies. This club needs your voices and is 

better for your presence.  

When I was asked to be president I 

had self doubts. First, was I strong enough? 

But I consented. As a retired teacher, my 

core beliefs mirrored the Kiwanis motto of 

“improving the world one child at a time.” As 

a husband of forty-six years, I have had 

loads of experience explaining to my wife why 

I forgot things and why I didn’t set the table 

according to strict Victorian standards. This 

is a systemic problem not entirely explained 

away by the aging process. 

I have received both compliments, 

laughter and criticism for what Ron has 

called my ‘sermons.’ Well, fear no more for 

this is my amen valedictory. And even though 

I grew up a Baptist, there shall be no altar 

call. 
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Next week, though I now own the 

microphone, I shall yield it to the able 

talents of Dave and Roger as I assume the 

club’s most revered position, that of past 

president. I look forward to enjoying a more 

leisurely lunch! 

Gratefully and Sincerely, 

Dan Carlson 

 

 

Time to lighten up a bit….. 

 

For us old 
people  

  
ARE WE THE ONES 
WITH DEMENTIA?  
 
ARE WE THE ONES 
WHO ARE AGEING?  
 
REALLY???  
 
NO!! 
 
ONE 
Recently, I went to McDonald's; and, I saw on the 
menu that you could have an order of  
 6, 9 or 12 Chicken McNuggets. 
I asked for a half dozen nuggets. 
'We don't have half dozen nuggets,' said the 
teenager at the counter. 
'You don't?' I replied. 
'We only have six, nine, or twelve,' was the reply. 
'So I can't order a half dozen nuggets; but, I can 
order six?' 
'That's right.' 
So I shook my head and ordered six McNuggets 
(Unbelievable;  but, sadly true...) 
(Must have been the same one I asked for 
sweetener; and, she said they didn't have any, 
only Splenda and sugar.) 

(And, they think they are worth $15.00 per hour) 
 
TWO 
I was checking out at the local Wal-Mart with just 
a few items; and, the lady behind me put her 
things on the belt close to mine. I picked up one of 
those dividers that they keep by the cash register 
and placed it between our things so they wouldn't 
get mixed. After the girl had scanned all of my 
items, she picked up the divider, looking it all over 
for the bar code so she could scan it. 
Not finding the bar code, she said to me, 'Do you 
know how much this is?' 
I said to her 'I've changed my mind; I don't think I'll 
buy that today.' 
She said 'OK,' and I paid her for the things and left. 
She had no clue to what had just happened. 
(But the lady behind me had a big smirk on her 
face as I left.) 
 
THREE 
A woman at work was seen putting a credit card 
into her DVD drive and pulling it out very quickly. 
When I inquired as to what she was doing, she said 
she was shopping on the Internet and they 
kept asking for a credit card number, so she was 
using the ATM thingy. 
(Keep shuddering!!) 
 
FOUR 
I recently saw a distraught young lady weeping 
beside her car. 
'Do you need some help?' I asked. 
She replied, 'I knew I should have replaced the 
battery to this remote door un-locker. Now I can't 
get into my car.  Do you think they (pointing to a 
distant convenience store) would have a battery to 
fit this?' 
Hmm, I don't know. Do you have an alarm, too?' I 
asked. 
'No, just this remote thingy,' she answered, 
handing it and the car keys to me. 
As I took the key and manually unlocked the door, 
I replied, 'Why don't you drive over there and 
check about the batteries. It's a long walk....' 
PLEASE just lay down before you hurt yourself !!! 
 
FIVE 
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Several years ago, we had an Intern who was none 
too swift. One day she was typing and turned to a 
secretary and said, 'I'm almost out of typing paper. 
What do I do?'  
 'Just use paper from the photocopier', the 
secretary told her. With that, the intern took her 
last remaining blank piece of paper, put it on the 
photocopier and proceeded to make five blank 
copies. 
A Brunette, by the way!! 
 
SIX 
A mother calls 911 very worried asking the 
dispatcher if she needs to take her kid to the 
emergency room, the kid had eaten ants. 
The dispatcher tells her to give the kid some 
Benadryl and he should be fine.   
The mother says, 'I just gave him some ant 
killer......' 
Dispatcher: 'Rush him in to emergency right now!' 
Life is tough. It's even tougher if you're stupid!!!! 
Someone had to remind me; so, I'm reminding you 
too. Don't laugh....it is all true... 

 

 
 

 

     


